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James, Andrew G - DNR

From: James, Andrew G - DNR
Sent: Friday, February 15, 2019 2:30 PM
To: Ron Anderson (rona@metcohq.com)
Cc: Lauridsen, Keld B - DNR
Subject: Adell Auto Body Shop Brrts #: 03-60-537761

Hello Ron, 
 
Below are the revisions to the closure request/database packet requested by the Department:  
 

 The groundwater ES plume should include G-3 and G-17 on all applicable maps, including D.2, showing extent of 
ES exceedances in groundwater 

 On the Closure Form  
o page 9, section L 

 Add G-3 & G-17 
o page 10, CO table 

 Remove the X for ROW line i 
 Add X for ROW line ii 
 Add X for ROW line iii 
 Add X for Source Property, line Xiii 

o page 15, add Wisconsin Street  
 Add X for residual groundwater 
 Add X for residual soil 
 Also add:  Date of Letter, Type of Property: ROW, Parcel ID NO:  NA 

o page 16, the required signatures of PE and PG are to be provided 
 Figure D.2 does not need to include the entire building as a cap.  You could chose to limit it to a portion of the 

building and other areas with DC exceedances or impervious cover over groundwater pathway soil exceedances. 
Reducing the cap to a portion of the building can alleviate some future post-closure modification issues.  If you 
reduce the size of the cap, the language will have to be revised in the cap maintenance plan as it refers to the 
entire building.  

 Please only send in the requested, revised pages and not the entire packet. 
 
If you would like to discuss anything further, feel free to give me a call. 
 
Andy 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Andrew James 

Hydrogeologist –Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
2984 Shawano Avenue 
Green Bay, WI 54313 
Phone: 920-662-5149 
Andrew.James@wisconsin.gov 
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